MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING Jan. 28, 2013  
IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Statz, Ellen Bunn, Wayne Hefty, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, John Rosenbaum, and Jeff Smith. (A quorum is present.)
CALL TO ORDER: by Statz at 7 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 01/24/13 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law, and as a service to the residents, the agenda was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail on 01/24/13. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Fagan/Rosenbaum to approve the minutes of 11/19/12, as distributed. Motion carried 6-0.

Pre-application meeting – W. Smith/CTH S/CUP – limited family business for motorcycle repair shop: 

Proposal: Property owner Will Smith requested the opportunity to discuss his proposal to construct an accessory building on his house lot of approximately 2.7 acres, at 9243 CTH S, to relocate his existing motorcycle and car repair business. His business, Pokerville Iron Works, was located on a commercial lot in Blue Mounds and is now located on a commercial lot in the Village of Mt. Horeb, 314 W. Garfield St. He would like to avoid paying taxes on a house lot and commercial lot.  
Smith contacted Dane County Zoning and the use as described to them would need a Conditional Use Permit for a Limited-Family business. Smith described the proposed business in the new accessory building as: 

*One part-time employee besides himself; 

*Business would be open year-round with the majority of the business in the summer months. In the future, he would like to close the business from Dec. – Feb.;

*Hours of operation would be 10 a.m. – 4 p.m., Monday – Friday.

*Size of accessory building – 60’ x 80’. The building he occupied in Blue Mounds was approximately 11,000 sq. ft.

*Testing of motorcycles completed on test drives on public roads, not on his property. He does not use a dyno to rev up the motorcycles. 
*All equipment/vehicles would be stored inside the building.

Comments: Several neighboring residents were in attendance and those unable to attend submitted comments over the phone and via email. The comments included, but may not have been limited to the following: 

*Concern with business adjacent to a cluster of residential properties and its negative impact on the residential property values.

*Concern with the noise generated by motorcycles accessing and being repaired at the business.

*Request more information about the estimated amount of traffic to be generated by customers and the testing of repaired vehicles. 
*Request a site plan to consider the size and layout of the building and its roof height and its conformance with neighboring properties.

Next steps:

*A site visit with the Plan Commission is scheduled for Saturday, Feb. 2, 9 a.m. In case of bad weather on Feb. 2, the site visit would be held on Saturday, Feb. 9, 9 a.m.

*Dane County Zoning will be contacted by the Clerk to ask for the requirements for the building size, building height and location of the proposed residential accessory building on the A-1 property.

*The PC requested the following information be provided to the town:

*Hours of operation: days of the week, hours for pick up and delivery of vehicles, hours for testing of vehicles;

*Estimation of volume of business; 

*Size, location and appearance of accessory building;

*Lighting plan;

*Signage;

*Access to Highway S;

*Storage plan for disposal of garbage and toxic/hazardous materials;

*Screenings.

Public Hearing: Plan Amendments submitted by 12/31/1:
 Procedure: The procedure for the annual review of the Plan is as follows: Recommendations submitted by 12/31 each year, January PC meeting -public hearing, February-PC recommendations to the TB, April TB meeting-public hearing TB, May-TB action.  The proposed Plan changes submitted by 12/31/12 are the following:

a. No building in the noise exclusion zone along the highway – 10. 045 NCO Noise Control Overlay District, Dane County Code of Ordinances (DCCO) – It is suggested that the Town review the existing standards and discuss whether the noise exclusion zone should be enlarged.
b. Dark Sky Ordinance –The Town of Perry has an ordinance which the Town could review as a starting point for this discussion. 
c. Amendments to the Plan for clarity and consistency. The town attorney suggested the Town ask a newer members of the PC to review the Plan for clarity and consistency. PC member Jeff Smith has generated some of these suggestions. 

d. Allow an additional lot/density unit when the additional lot/density unit shall be prohibited from building/from development for perpetuity. All agricultural land shall be retained in one piece and prohibited from divisions and buildings of any type for perpetuity. No action. 
PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: 
The next PC meeting will be held on Monday, Feb. 25, 2013, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as Feb. 11, 2013.  If a site visit is requested, the applicant will be asked to attend the February PC meeting to enable the PC to explain the site visit/concept plan process and answer any questions the applicant may have regarding the town land use plan.  In regards to the meeting time, the PC will strive to hold meetings at 7 p.m. with the understanding that flexibility may be required to accommodate everyone’s schedule. The TB meets at 7 p.m. or 7:30 p.m. depending upon the farming season.   
ADJOURN: MOTION by Statz/Fagan to adjourn. Motion carried 7-0.
Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary 

